January 26, 2023

To: Oregon House Committee On Rules
Re: HB 2112

I am submitting testimony in support of HB 2112 because it will improve the day to day
workings of my City to have ORS 192 reflect current technology mediums. This assists us in
accurate application of the public records law, and increases efficiencies in our work to help in
both communicating with the public about their everyday needs,

As a full service provider of municipal operations including a 9-1-1 center, police
operations, library, wastewater, water, and streets in a growing community of 25,000 + it is
crucial we are able to keep up with the needs of our City,

In addition, as someone who worked for 14 years for the Confederated Tribes of Warm
Springs in various capacities (KWSO Radio 91.9FM} | am grateful to see acknowledgement of

the importance of tribal culture including records.

Please accept this letter as support of HB 2112.

Sincerely,

[

Sue Ryan
Newberg City Recorder




